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CITY OF PALM DESERT 
STAFF REPORT 

 

 
MEETING DATE: April 25, 2024  
 
PREPARED BY: Neal Ennis, Project Manager 
 
REQUEST: ACCEPT CONTRACT NO. C45010 AS COMPLETE FOR THE BRIDGE 

PREVENTATIVE MAINTENANCE PROGRAM (PROJECT NO. 
MFA00007) 

 

 
RECOMMENDATION: 

1. Accept Contract C45010 with MLC Constructors, Inc., of Corona, California, for the Bridge 
Preventative Maintenance Program as complete and authorize the City clerk to file notice of 
Completion. (Project MFA00007) 

2. Authorize the Mayor to execute and the City Clerk to file the Notice of Completion.  
 
BACKGROUND/ANALYSIS: 

On June 22, 2023, the City council awarded the subject contract in the amount of $325,509 to 
MLC Constructors, Inc. for the Bridge preventative Maintenance Program. The project 
completed repairs such as removal and replacements of expansion joints, structural concrete 
repairs, debris removal, and culvert removal and replacement. The total cost of this construction 
was $310,670.04. 
 
Legal Review: 
This report has been reviewed by the City Attorney’s office.  
 
FINANCIAL IMPACT: 

There is no direct financial impact associated with this action.  
 
ATTACHMENTS: 

1. Notice of Completion 
2. Exhibit 1-A 


